July Board Meeting – July 13, 2020

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Kemp Bundy, Jason Tenner, Tina Lindheimer, Kyle Quinn, Dawn McCarthy, Alex Ballesteros, Adam Costello, Sean Sheeran, Rob Blunt and Wendy Blatchford

1. Approval of June 29th Board Minutes…Minutes are not complete from the last meeting and will be approved at the next Board meeting.
2. Treasurer’s Report…Corbin is working on reconciling and updating the budget to be more accurate. We still not have received an invoice from Adk Dome and need to pursue that for payment. Total expenses this year was $375, 285 and total income was $399,939 which leaves us with about $24K for the year. Our total fixed expenses for the upcoming soccer season will be around $396K and if we estimate 300 players at the current costs we would have around a $35K loss. May Day could cover some of this. Tina, Corbin and Ed will continue to look at the budget to see how much the fees might need to be raised. Rec soccer may also need to raise their fees by around $25 to cover some of the fixed expenses they incur. Kyle plans to open fall registration soon so the amount needs to be decided and he feels the $25 may be too much. Corbin would like to see the Rec budget figures that Kyle has to make sure the fees are covering all that needs to be covered, such as insurance. Rec will need to use the new registration platform (GotSoccer) for the fall. Kyle, Tina, Corbin and Ed will look at the fees before the next meeting and report back. TeamSnap sent a bill for the umbrella Snap accounts but Wendy would like this to be set aside until we can evaluate how things went this year with the program. 
3. Registrar’s Report…Tina emailed another blast today to remind families to register for tryouts. We are at 166 registrations. Kyle will send a blast out to his rec players to see if there is any interest there to register for tryouts. 
4.  Scheduling…The field hockey rental changed their mind. Nothing else to report.
5. Coaching Rec…Kyle is planning rec to run September 12th thru October 24th. Kemp would like some messaging to go out about how rec will be run following COVID guidelines. Kemp, Alex and Kyle will meet to discuss this.
6. Coaching Travel – Adam and Jason have sent out the coaching slate. There are a few possible changes with regards to having Patrick help with Technical Training and then have Joe take the Comp team…Sean motions to make this switch and approve the coaching slate pending a conversation with both Patrick and Joe, Tina seconds. 
7. Fundraising and Sponsorship…No updates. All banners have been moved from Charbs to Gavin Park. Dawn and Wendy will work on getting the video and pics up on social media.
8. Manager Update…Steve Lapp will be taking over as Manager Liaison with Wendy as his mentor. A stipend will be provided. 
9. Tournaments Update…We are waiting for insurance forms to come thru and then the tournament paperwork will be submitted.
10. Website…Alex will be working on updating the website to reflect more current info.
11. Social Media…we will be updating our social media with new information as it occurs.
12. Long-Term Indoor Facilities…Hank reports that they have a few bids already for a new roof to be put on Charbs. They plan for the new roof to go on before winter season starts. Charbs will also be putting in a new door and we may need new keys for it. If we cannot be practicing, we must pay the rent in full even if we defer it. The fire marshal came thru and we need to make sure the back exit is not blocked. A blower needs to be repaired before we start practicing there. Saratoga Rec will not be making schedules til mid-August for rentals and we will need to finalize what our needs are before meeting with them. 
13. Covid-19 grant…Ed is applying for this with the help of Adk Trust.
14. Summer Season…Summer training and tryout plans are progressing and will be submitted to Gavin Park for approval. We need to make sure that all fields will be marked and lined by Gavin…Kemp will clarify this.
15. Budget 2020-2021…Budget is being finalized as we work on scheduling. 
16. Return to Play Documents…Kemp, Adam, Jason and Ed met and produced some Return to Play Documents that follow the guidelines. If approved, the guideline documents would be emailed to all SWSC families. The coaches will also be given a set of guidelines that pertain to their responsibilities. Rob suggests a Zoom meeting between the coaches and the DOC’s to discuss how to implement the guidelines. Kemp suggests a Parent Education Zoom meeting at some point to discuss the guidelines and soccer startup…maybe recording it to be placed on the website. Board members should drop by the practices to make sure they look as they should according to the guidelines. 
17. Contracts…Kemp is working with Paul Rogan to establish coaching, DOC and Scheduling contracts. They should be completed shortly and ready for coaches to sign. Kemp would like input on how often coaches would be paid (monthly vs. quarterly, etc.).
18. [bookmark: _GoBack]Wendy motions to adjourn, Corbin seconds, all in favor. 
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